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tracing different projections in animal
brain. In the short introductory chapter
the relationship between some central
neurotransmitters and their functional
role in health, disease, and drug action
is discussed. Some aspects of the
mechanism of neurotransmission and its
modification can be studied readily in
vitro. Data are presented on the release
from synaptosomes of three major
biogenic amines, with some of the ad-
vantages and drawbacks of the prepara-
tion. There is a critical discussion of
various methods for the separation of
neurones and glia from mammalian
brain. Details are given of a recom-
mended separation technique with
emphasis on criteria for establishing
purity and function of each cell type.
Although, as indicated in another re-
view, lithium has some value in the
treatment of depressive illness the
mechanism of its action is still unclear.
Its direct influence on neurotransmitters
is unestablished, it being more likely to
influence ion transport within the CNS.
Equally intriguing is the role of taurine
a. inhibitory neurotransmitter or
modulator. There is a succinct review of
this topic, including data on the metab-
olism of this interesting sulphur amino
acid.

This book can be recommended to
neurobiologists and to clinicians look-
ing for some of the latest scientific
information about centrally acting
neurotransmitters.

A. N. DAVISON

Neurotransmitter Function-Basic and
Clinical Aspects Edited by William S.
Fields. (Pp. 394+ix; illustrated; $24.75.)
Stratton Intercontinental Medical Book
Corporation: New York. 1977.
This reviewer's response to published
proceedings of symposia and conferences
has become increasingly jaundiced as
the flow of unrefereed, repetitive litera-
ture has increased exponentially in the
past decade. This volume was an ex-
ception, for its 19 chapters are mostly
crisp reviews of individual topics
concerning neurotransmitter function.
The meeting from which the book
derives was held in 1976 in Houston,
Texas. Some of the information is
now out of date, and the impact of
peptides is only just apparent in the
form of a prophetic chapter by Barbeau.
GABA (Peck, Curtis, Walters, and
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Chase) and acetyleholine (Cooper, Tarsy,
Davis Berger, and Hollister, and
Drachman) hold the field, with other
chapters on the fundamental basis of
neurotransmitter release (Krnjevic,
Pfenninger, Wood, Redburn, Bloom,
and Reis) and others on the role of
neurotransmitters in psychiatry (Ciara-
nello, Berger, Mandell, and Knapp, and
Reitan). Perhaps the most entertaining
chapter is the delightful introduction by
von Euler, which gives a brief, modest
introduction to the history of the sub-
ject. A book for the specialist.

C. D. MARSDEN

Encyclopaedia of Medical Radiology
Volume XIV, Part 2 Edited by L.
Diethelm and S. Wende. (Pp. 668; illus-
trated; price not stated.) Springer-
Verlag: Berlin, Heidelberg, New York.
1977.
In common with others in this series,
more than one language is used. This
book of 668 pages contains one chapter
of 127 pages in English and the re-
mainder in German. The former is
Pneumography in Supratentorial Space-
Occupying Lesions. This has been
written by an author who has dedicated
a great part of his scientific activity to
improving the technique of encepha-
lography. While admitting that the
advent of computed tomography has
reduced the necessity for this examin-
ation, reasons are given why knowledge
of the technique is still necessary. The
chapter contains much useful infor-
mation regarding the localisation and,
where possible, the nature of the lesion.
The illustrations are of high quality
and are well produced. It would cer-
tainly be useful as a reference for the
finer points of encephalography to
workers in the field but perhaps the
whole book would only be valuable in
a department where both English and
German are spoken.
The chapters in German are the

Physiology and Pathology of the CSF
Circulation, Pneumography, Ventricu-
lography with Positive Contrast Media.
Myelography with Positive Contrast,
and Air Myelography. All these are
exceedingly comprehensive. There is
also a chapter on Pneumography of
Tumours of the Posterior Fossa which
is not as detailed as the others but
more than adequate.

P. MACPHERSON

Neuroradiology in Infants and Children
Volumes 1-3 By Derek C. Harwood-
Nash and Charles R. Fitz. (Pp. 1227;
illustrated; £132.00.) C. V. Mosby: St
Louis. 1976.
The insatiable worldwide demand for
neuroradiological investigations is re-
flected by the explosive output of articles
in general radiological journals and those
devoted to the neurological sciences. A
number of comprehensive textbooks
summarising and sharing these experi-
ences are available, but so far the par-
ticular problems of investigation and
interpretation in infants and children
have only been discussed as part of these
larger texts or in smaller, introductory
books. Inevitably, a demand has arisen
for a more authoritative guide to paedi-
atric neuroradiology for special paedi-
atric hospitals, large hospitals with
significant paediatric departments, and
the major neuroradiological centres
where investigations of younger patients
now represent a significant demand.
This three volume work is a welcome
addition to meet this need.
The volumes are based on the experi-

ence of the two authors at the Depart-
ment of Neuroradiology of the Hospital
for Sick Children in Toronto between
1968 and 1976. Additional contributions
are made on generalised diseases of the
spine, anaesthesia for neurological pro-
cedures in children, and paediatric
neuronuclear medicine by the clinicians
involved.
The three volumes are divided into 20

chapters, the format reflecting the
authors' approach to the practical solu-
tion of diagnostic problems tempered by
an intellectual discipline in their logical
interpretation. Five chapters describe
the normal skull and spine respectively,
with helpful detail about the problems
of the growing child. The separate fifth
chapter is devoted to the petrous bone
and its diseases. Seven chapters are con-
cerned with techniques of investigation
and normal appearances, including a
chapter on computer tomography.
The remaining eight chapters describe

the common pathological processes af-
fecting the younger patient-namely,
hydrocephalus, brain neoplasms, trauma,
infection, abnormalities of the cerebral
arteries, intracranial cysts, congenital
malformations of the brain, and mass
lesions of the spinal canal. Within these
chapters both common and rare diseases
are described comprehensively.
The volumes admirably fulfil their
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